
Northern Arizona Shooting Foundation 
Minutes of the July 12th 2021Telephonic Board Meeting 

 
Attendees: Ron Talbott, President, Tom Mackin Secretary, Lou Arminio Treasurer, Steve Long, Director, , 
Deb Wolf, Director 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:09 PM. 
 
Steve motioned to approve the minutes of the meeting held June 7th second by Deb, passed unanimously. 
Tom presented the Treasurer’s report, balance at June end of $31,768.13. There was a motion to approve the 
financial report by Steve, second by Deb, approved by all.  
 
Steve said that he cancelled his July registered shoot because he wasn’t sure if the forest would be opened or 
not. We discussed turnout at various shoots and Steve said several ranges are providing shot shells to 
participants equal to the number of targets in a registered shoot. Shells are provided at cost so no profit is 
made. He asked if we had heard from Matt S. on the skeet buildings or on reimbursement for the fence 
materials and Ron told him we had not heard. Deb said there’s a registered SC shoot this weekend and she 
asked if Lou could attend to refresh his memory on handling the finances for the August shoot and Lou said 
he could.. Tom brought up the fact that there were no volunteers signed up for the Clay Target Doodle poll 
and asked if folks would please do that. Steve said he would ask Mary to update the poll for him as Deb said 
she only wished to update the poll for her and Dave.  
 
Ron indicated that he’ll be gone out of the country between July 22 and August 15. It appears that all three 
range radios are now available. Deb indicated there has been extensive LE range use and appears that will 
continue. We discussed upcoming events, especially those by outside user groups. Deb indicated that she and 
some others should be able to cover these various activities. 
 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:04 PM with next meeting scheduled for August 16th 7:00 PM, once again 
telephonically. 


